FLOTILLA 10 FC REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2018
SUBMITTED BY NICK GIACHINO

e MEMBERSHIP: SCOTT WATFORD WAS SWORN IN AND RECEIVED BQ STATUS
MEMBERSHIP CARD. HE HAS ALSO COMPLETED ALL CORE TRAINING COURSES.

e CHANGE OF OFFICER SUBMITTED REFLECTING CHANGE IN FSO-IS. JOHN ROBARDS WILL
RELIQUISH DUTIE DUE TO PERSONAL REASONS AND ELIAS ASHEY WILL ASSUME FSO-IS
POSITION COMMENCING OCTOBER 17.

e PA: FLOTILLA 10-01 SUPPORTED FLOTILLA 10-06 AT WILMINGTON BOAT SHOW IN
SEPTEMBER JUST IN ADVANCE OF HURRICANE FLORENCE.

e MA: STORAGE UNIT ORGANIZED AND FULLY STOCKED WITH NECESSARY MATERIALS
AND EQUIPMENT; INVENTORY TAKEN AND ITEMS WELL PLACED.

e PE: FLOTILLA CONDUCTED MANY ABS CLASSES SERVING OVER 200 PARTICIPANTS.
ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL YEAR FOR PE EFFORTS. THIS REVENUE GENERATOR HAS BEEN
A BOOST TO OUR FLOTILLA FINANCIAL SITUATION.

e |S: WE EXPERIENCED A SLIGHT SET BACK IN THIS AREA; WHERE AS DATA WAS NOT
SUBMITTED FROM AUGUST/SEPTEMBER. WE HAVE RESOLVED THE SITUATION AS LOU
ASHEY WILL STEP IN AND ASSUME THE FSO-IS POSITION. WE WILL GET CAUGHT UP BY
OCTOBER 25.

e OPERATIONS: ON THE WATER PATROLS/OPERATIONS ARE READY TO RESUME ONCE
FACILITIES ARE ABLE TO GET BACK ON WATER (MANY MARINA'’S ARE JUST BECOMING
OPERATIONAL DUE TO IMPACT OF HURRICANE FLORENCE).

e MT: THOSE INFORMED OF POTENTIAL REYER STATUS FOR A PARTICULAR FUNCTION
HAVE BEEN PRIORITIZED BY EACH FSO TO GET CAUGHT UP ASAP. TMR HAS BEEN
GENERATED FOR EACH FSO TO REVIEW AND CONFIRM. SEVERAL MEMBERS WERE
APPROACHING QE DATES AND RECERT EFFORTS PRIOR TO HURRICANE FLORENCE; THIS
HAS ALL BEEN ON HOLD, BUT AN ATTEMPT WILL BE MADE TO RESUME THE QE
PROCESS.

e FN: FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE MONTHS OF JULY, AUGUST, SEPTEMBER WERE
REVIEWED AND ACCEPTED BY MEMBERSHIP AT OCTOBER 16 MEETING. FLOTILLAISIN A
HEALTHY FINANCIAL POSITION. ONLY 3 MEMBERS HAVE YET TO SUBMIT DUES; AND WE
EXPECT TO COLLECT THOSE IN THE NEXT WEEK.



e VE: FSO HAS ENCOURAGED ALL FLOTILLA VESSEL EXAMINERS TO GET OUT TO
MARINA PARTNERS AND OFFER VE’S FOR NEW PARTICIPANTS AND THOSE THAT
REMOVED VESSELS DUE TO HURRICANE FLORENCE. WE BELIEVE MANY BOAT OWNERS
WOULD LIKE THEIR VESSELS RE-CHECKED PRIOR TO PUTTING BACK IN THE WATER.

e PV: WE WILL VISIT OUR PARTNERS IN NOVEMBER AND PROVIDE THEM WITH A
CERTIFICATE OF RECOGNITION/APPRECITIATION.

AT OUR OCTOBER MEETING WE HAD MUCH DISCUSION WITH REGARDS TO HURRICANE
FLORENCE. WE CHALLENGED OUR SELVES TO DETERMINE: 1) WHAT LEARNINGS DID WE TAKE
AWAY, 2) HOW CAN WE BETTER PREPARE FOR FUTURE CATOSTROPHIC EVENTS. ONE OUT
COME IS FOR THE FLOTILLA TO DEVELOP AN EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLAN (ERP) USING THIS
PROCESS FROM THE PAST AS A START. MANY MEMBERS WERE QUICK TO POINT OUT THAT
RELYING ON MODERN TECHNOLOGY CAN BE A MISTAKE AS MANY WERE QUICKLY WITHOUT
POWER, CELL SERVICE, COMPUTER ACCESS.

MOST MEMBERS WERE ACCONTED FOR WITH DRILL SENT; BUT SOME COULD NOT RESPOND
VIA MOBILE DEVICES.



